
Minutes, Canby Bike/Ped Committee

October 12, 2021

Meeting called to order by Mindy at 6:30 PM

Attending: Members Mindy  Montecucco, Mike Hemelstrand, Jeff Springer, Britt Ash, Cliff Ash, Bruce
Parker.

Staff: Jamie Stickel
Guests:      Ron

Minutes of the Previous meeting approved with the following change,  Forest Service was changed to
National Park Service.  Change moved, seconded and passed.

Traverso Update:  Jamie.  She has not been able to connect with Dan at NPS regarding further
discussions about Traverso plans.  They have been exchanging phone messages.  When they are able to
connect, she will email out that discussion.

There have been no new comments from any of the neighbors on the Traverso section.

Parks and Recreation Masterplan survey plans

Jamie reported that the posting of the survey has been pushed out once into October and now
further as Ryan has been out and he is the contact regarding that.

Bruce requested that Jamie get the survey questions.  She will and email them out as well as find
out if a QR code will be available to link to the survey.

Further discussion about the survey and Logging Road:

Bruce said the survey failed to reference where the Logging Road fits in.

Britt asked about the inclusivity of the survey, specifically if there will be a Spanish language
survey available.

Russ moved to give Mindy the authority to create an email on the Bike/Ped Committees behalf to
address the lack of emphasis or mention of Cycling, Walking, the existing Logging Road, the Traverso
Section.  Also outreach to the Spanish speaking community.  Also there should be mention of the 2013
City of Canby Vision Plan regarding Parks and Recreation.  Further mention that the Bike/Ped committee
was to be represented in creating the survey, but was excluded.

Mike seconded and it was passed.



County update:  Bruce had no new information, but there was discussion about the potential tolls on
I-205 between Stafford Road and the Abernathy Bridge in Oregon City.  This plan would affect Canby as
many of the drivers on I-5 coming north or I-205 going south will most likely exit and avoid the toll by
driving through Canby on Hwy 99.

Britt had information from the ODOT booth at the OC Farmers Market. ODOT will be taking public
comment later this year or in early 2022.  There is a link on the ODOT web page regarding tolling.

https://www.oregon.gov/odot/tolling/Pages/I-205-Tolling.aspx

Russ asked about the Bicycle bridge across the Willamette River near the I-5, Boone Bridge in Wilsonville.
Information on the project can be found at

https://www.oregon.gov/odot/projects/pages/project-details.aspx?project=i5-Boone-Bridge-Study

Pedestrian

Cliff said there was no new information on new developments in Canby, regarding sidewalks and
bikepaths.  Jamie will check.

Staff:  Jamie said there are 19 applicants to fill the position left vacant when Calvin left.  With interviews,
background checks she said the position should be filled by our December meeting.

Next Meeting.  November 9, 2021, 6:30 PM

Meeting adjourned at 7:42 PM.
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